
Gather! Grow! Make a Difference!

Personal Reflections

The reason you are getting this month’s
newsletter so late is entirely my fault. Jackie had
the other pages compiled and copied. It was this
page that was so late.

My so-called excuse was that I was busy and
seemed to be at a loss for words. Typically, I am
a man of many words. Yet, each time I thought
about needing to write this article I was at a loss
for words.

The events of two weeks ago affect our church in
a variety of ways. They affected me, too. There is
always a great sense of loss and grief around
death, but some deaths are more untimely and
unexpected. Linda Seip’s death was no
exception.

A 46-year-old church member is nearly
unresponsive and is taken to the Emergency
Room. There the family is informed that she must
be life-flighted to a hospital that is equipped for
liver transplants. A trip that normally takes about
two hours is accomplished in 20 minutes. Things
are critical and liver failure is the reason.

As the events unfolded for the Seip family and
our church, we were left shocked and in disbelief.
I will confess that when I first heard the grave
news from the family, I immediately prayed to
God and yet had a sense that everything would
turn out okay. After all, Linda is young and
determined. I was not naïve and knew that Linda
was going to be in for a long process, but I did
not think the worse.

I guess I am a person who always sees the cup
as half-full. I am a positive person by nature and
maybe this is partly why these events rocked me
so much. It also hurt deeply because this affected
a young family and so many other people in our
church. It also affected me deeply because

Linda was so close to our family. We have
children nearly the same age and Linda
welcomed us openly into her life in a way that
is not commonly felt by a pastor’s family.
Linda called herself a TO—”theological
offspring,” because her father is a pastor and
she grew up in a pastor’s family. She knew
firsthand the joys and struggles that pastor’s
families experience. She befriended us in a
way that surely was special and will be dearly
missed by all of us.

Perhaps this is the danger of longer pastoral
appointments and a church family that is so
close and family-oriented. I would not change
this for the world, but it makes these times just
a little tougher for us.

I fondly recall when I first came to the church
and the choir sang, “Coming Home.” That
anthem immediately became my personal
favorite because this church family made me
feel in so many ways like I am at home here.
When the choir sang this anthem at Linda’s
funeral I completely broke down. The power of
music continues to amaze me. All morning I
wondered how I would say the words I wanted
to say for Linda’s Celebration of Life service.
Perhaps I needed to fall apart and get it out
my system, but like any family who
experiences death and grief, this still hurts a
lot—sometimes more than mere words can
say.

So I apologize for you receiving this
newsletter so late. I thank you for your
openness and for the church family
environment we experience in our church.

Linda left her mark and we are all expected to
do the same!
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Daily Lectionary Scripture References
February 2011

February 1
Psalm 11

February 2
Psalm 12

February 3
Psalm 13

February 4
Psalm 14

February 5
Psalm 15

February 6
Psalm 16

February 7
Psalm 17

February 8
Psalm 18

February 9
Psalm 19

February 10
Psalm 20

February 11
Psalm 21

February 12
Psalm 22

February 13
Psalm 23

February 14
Psalm 24

February 15
Psalm 25

February 16
Psalm 26

February 17
Psalm 27

February 18
Psalm 28

February 19
Psalm 29

February 20
Psalm 30

February 21
Psalm 31

February 22
Psalm 32

February 23
Psalm 33

February 24
Psalm 34

February 25
Psalm 35

February 26
Psalm 36

February 27
Psalm 37

February 28
Psalm 38



STROUDSBURG UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
547 MAIN STREET
STROUDSBURG PA 18360

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

February 2011

NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE PAID

PERMIT No. 122
Stroudsburg, PA



OUR CHURCH STAFF:

Ministers Everyone
Pastors Bob Shank & Ted Good
Pastor Emeritus Tom Anderman
Church Secretary Jackie Herrero
Choir Director Dave Lantz
Organist Marti Lantz
Youth Director Kim Miller
Handbell Director Lynn Seip
Custodian Matt Transue
Custodian Matt Parton

OUR CHURCH LEADERS:

Daniel’s Dream Team
Chairperson, Boyd Butz alchemy@ptd.net

Worship
Chairpersons, Ralph Harrison, Pastor Bob Shank

Property & Building
Chairperson, Linda Seip seipl@esasd.net

Servant Resource Team
Chairperson, Beryl Hellgren

bykoh@verizon.net
Stewardship

Chairperson, Carole Everitt
carolev1@verizon.net

Missions
Chairperson, Alberta Weber

TO SERVE YOU IN FEBRUARY

Greeters 8:30
6 Carole & Dick Everitt
13 Norma Snow
20 Irene Goforth
27 Eleanor Bentzoni

11:00
6 Marti & Nelson Ernest
13 Marion Stewart
20 Janet & Norman Marsh
27 Vivian Cobbs & Starlet Jones

Ushers 8:30
Carole Everitt
Dick Everitt
Bryan Hill
Cliff Rogell

11:00
Dave Cook
Dick Seip
Howard Steiner

Counters
Carole Everitt & Bonnie Cramsey

Altar Guild
Carole Everitt & Eleanor Bentzoni

Soup Kitchen
6 Faith UMC - Kate Andrews

Members

13 Cornerstone Baptist Church
Pastor Jeremiah Dowling
Youth Group

20 Christ Hamilton Lutheran Church
Alicia & Joe DeLong
Confirmation Class

27 BPW - Carole Everitt
Members



Ivan Moyer has a new address. Please make a
note of it:

1900 Trolley Road (#335)
York, PA 17408

Phone: 717-801-0042

The youth finished 2010 with a bang! We
went to Mazezilla, went on a weekend
retreat, sold lunch at the Holiday
Boutique, lead the contemporary service,
served at the soup kitchen (handed out
blankets, too!), and performed our
“nativity song” at both Christmas Eve
services! Thanks to all the youth who
continually serve in the Lord’s name.
2011 looks just as busy!

In February, the youth will be selling
Valentine’s Day candy to raise money for
our mission trip. Candy will be available
to pick up in the Fellowship Room after both church services on February
13th.

Also in February, we will participate in World Vision’s 30 Hour Famine.
The youth will go 30 hours without food to help raise awareness of world
hunger. During the 30 hours we will go out into the community to raise
money and collect food items for local food banks. We will also work on
projects, play games, and have lots of prayer time and discussions. We
will end the famine at 6 PM on Saturday with communion and a light dinner.
Youth will be asking for donations - please support us if you can. Any
youth that are interested, please contact Kim Miller at 476-5721 for
details and permission slips.



February 2011 Birthdays

2 Ben Principe
5 Theresa DeHaven
14 Eleanor Bender
16 Art Schwedler
19 Amanda Cunard
22 Eileen Butz
23 Verna Thomas
25 Emily Stewart
27 Jean Warner

If you would like to receive a card
on your special day, please

call the church office:
421-6020

STEWARDSHIP

The SUMC 2011 budget has been completed by
our committee and is awaiting approval by
Daniel’s Dream Team at it’s January 25th meet-
ing since the previous meeting was cancelled due
to weather. If approved, a copy of the budget will
be included in this Courier. Please feel free to
contact any member of our committee with any
questions you may have concerning the budget.

The 2010 end of year giving statements were
mailed the week of January 17th. Please contact
the church office if you did not receive a state-
ment or have questions regarding your statement.
The statements were originally prepared to be
mailed in a bulk mailing as has been done the
past two years but we were informed by the
Postal Service that they must now be mailed first
class increasing the cost of mailing from $31.00 to
$122.00. Our committee will be looking at ways
to reduce the cost of the mailing including all
mailings for the same address in one envelope. If
anyone has an objection to this, please let Fran
Harrison or the church office know.

The Audit Committee, Carole Everitt, Kirsten
Lee and Dan Butz, has completed a review of all
accounts of the church and except for some book-
keeping issues, find all accounts to be in order. A
full written report will be made to the Dream
Team as well as to Conference. The Committee
would like to thank the treasurers of the commit-
tees for their cooperation with the audit.

The Stewardship Committee continues to ask for
your prayers for our church and our committee
as we monitor the finances of our church during
these difficult financial times.

God Bless.

Stewardship Committee: Carole Everitt, Fran
Harrison, Paul Edinger, Dan Butz, Kirsten Lee,
JoAnn Calkins



MISSION COMMITTEE REPORT FOR 2010

Once again the Mission Committee wants to thank this congregation for their continuing faithful
support of missions. This year with your great support we were able to raise $1,560.36 at the Yard Sale and
$519.00 at the Boutique. We also were given the wonderful amount of $710.00 in private donations. With
this money you, the congregation were able to give to PATH, Hospital Ministries, Ex-Offenders, Prison
Ministry, College Christian Fellowship, Food Bank, Children’s Dental Clinic and Polio Victims in the Congo.

From the church budget you were able to give $1,000.00 to the Russian Ministry.
The Christmas in July Tree netted $135.00 for The Shepherd’s Maternity House.
The Red Change buckets netted $207.27 which you gave to the Youth for their Mission trip.

Additional money was added to that amount.
The Heifer Project netted $224.00. This amount goes toward an animal that will be given to some poor

family overseas.
Family Promise was given $300.00. We also house them here at our church 4 times a year.
You sent 52 shoe boxes to Christmas Child to be sent overseas and given to poor children who would

receive no Christmas gift otherwise. This was 10 more shoeboxes than last year.
You sent 48 health kits to Haiti.
You filled 30 baby bottles with change for the Pregnancy Resource Group.

Lastly you continue to open our church to the hungry by holding a soup kitchen every Sunday night.

We want to thank each and every one of you for your wonderful and continuing support of Missions.

We reach out to others in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.

**************************************************************
LAST CALL FOR RECIPES!

The church cookbook is almost ready to go to print but we need a few
more recipes. Specifically we need more recipes for:

Beverages, Dips, Sandwiches, Breakfast-Brunch
But we will welcome any and all recipes. Please give your recipes to the
church office by Sunday, February 13th. We hope to have the cookbook
available at the end of March. Thank you for your patience with our pro-
ject. Questions? Contact Peggy Stewart @ 424-0625 or Beryl Hellgren

@ 421-4024.



A huge Thank You for all who helped
me with serving at the funeral of Linda Joy

Seip. Besides our Care Team,
including Eleanor Bentzoni, Gale

Butz, Irene Goforth, Betty Michelin, Doris
Philips, Audrey Weber, Janet Woolever and

Carole Vuchak, we also had the help of
Peggy Stewart, Diane Rogell and Jenny

Bogart. We could not have done it without
the help of Joe Vuchak and Jeff Weber who

moved tables from downstairs to the up stairs
when I needed them. And to the men who

moved tables before I came on the scene. A huge “thank you” for your help in this huge but
sad event.

Joni Singer

*****************************************************
Ivan Moyer’s new address is included elsewhere in this month’s Courier. Ivan also has
this message for SUMC: “Thank you so much for my being part of SUMC Worship,
singing, fellowship and service opportunities since 1995. You are truly my church
family. I have moved to independent living at Country Meadows. I will miss all of
you. Ivan”

*****************************************************

Phil Shaffer would like to thank everyone for the get well cards and birthday cards.
He is very touched and your thoughtfulness is very much appreciated!

*****************************************************
Every week in our worship services, the choir, the special songs, and the praise and worship music helps to
draw us closer to God. The book of Psalms is a collection of 150 songs of praise and worship and they serve
as a basis for many of the songs we sing today. From now until March 6th, join the Adult Sunday School as we
explore the Psalms: 3,000 year old contemporary praise and worship songs. Come and learn how the
Psalms really represent us as a church – many individuals, each unique, but bound together with a singular
message. The Adult Sunday school meets in the lounge every Sunday from 9:45 to 10:45.



ELEVATOR UPDATE FROM THE DREAM TEAM
January 2011

THERE IS LIGHT AT THE END OF THE TUNNEL

We know it has been a very long time, and we truly appreciate your patience.
An anonymous donor has provided loan funds for the elevator. It has been ordered, and we are hoping for a
mid February arrival date.
There is a very good reason (for those who are wondering and there are many) why the stairs haven’t been
built, while we are waiting for the delivery. The elevator will be delivered in many sections, as it would be too
large to fit through the new entrance to the building. The stairwell is the only place big enough to assemble it
into its final shape.
Therefore once the car is hung and in place, the contractors can build the stairs and finish the entire entrance
structure.
The new back door has also been ordered.
At this time we are looking at a possible mid-March completion date.

This entire project has been dreamed and talked about for a long time, in fact too long.
Had it not been for not only a Dreamer but a also Doer, named Linda Joy Seip, we may still be only talking
about that elevator: When will it be a reality?
When Linda Joy took the helm of the Property and Building Team several years ago things started happening.
Slowly at first, as there were many hurdles. Inefficiency and stumbling blocks on the part of government and
clerical committees enough for a lesser person than Linda Joy to say: ENOUGH already. But NO she
persevered, had to go back almost to Step One and start the process all over. Important paper work,
applications and files had either been lost, misfiled or notification had not been submitted to her in the first
place. We are almost at the completion of a project that should never have been such a monster.
Will Linda Joy be with us to celebrate? No, not in person. She is now with her Father in Heaven and will be
smiling, when the first rider steps into that car and rides to the third floor.

Thank you Linda Joy.
This is your Memorial.



Terrific Tuesday Dinner

Tuesday, February 15th ~ 6:00 pm

MENU:
Chicken Marsala, Rice,
Carrots, Tossed Salad,

Rolls & Butter,
Assorted Desserts

$7.00 per person
under 10 ~ $3.00

If you plan on joining us for an evening of “terrific” food, fellowship,
and fun. . . sign up at the rear of the sanctuary

We always need assistance with set up (3 pm Tues.) and cleanup after the meal.



Nursery Coordinator and Volunteers Needed!

The Membership & Evangelism Team is in the process of reorganizing a
children’s nursery during the 11 am worship service. In order for this to be a
successful venture we need a Nursery Coordinator and many Volunteers.
As part of our United Methodist “Safe Sanctuaries” Policy, all adult volunteers
need PA Criminal History and Child Abuse Clearances. The church will cover
the cost of these clearances. Blank forms can be found at the display in the
Fellowship Room.
Remember, men can also be volunteers. Even if you can only volunteer once
or twice a year, please consider it!

What is expected of the Nursery Coordinator?

 Help recruit additional Nursery Volunteers.

 Schedule Nursery Volunteers.

 Distribute the schedule to all volunteers and give to the office so that it
can be included in the Courier and Bulletins.

 Pray for the program, the children, the parents, and all the volunteers.

What is expected of a Nursery Volunteer?

 Nursery is theoretically for infants through 5 year olds. Often parents of
infants prefer to stay with their child in the baby nursery where they can
listen to the service. But volunteers should be comfortable watching all
ages.

 Arrive at the nursery at least 10 minutes prior to the start of the service.

 Volunteers should encourage the children to participate in playing, or can
read to the children. Children should be discouraged from running or
rough play.

 If a volunteer is unable to be at the nursery on their Sunday, it is their
responsibility to switch with someone.

Questions, until we have a Coordinator, can be directed to
Peggy Stewart (424-0625) or Beryl Hellgren (421-4024).


